ASSOCIATION SALUTES

TOM MAGRANN

It was with great reluctance the Board of Directors accepted

the letter of resignation from Tom Magrann effective December

31. As he stated in his letter, he is almost 85 years old, and

he wants to move on and pursue his personal goals, one of

which is to vacation with family and friends. As he put it, he

wants to see parts of the world he has never seen while he is still young

enough to do so!

Tom has served this community for over 19 years beginning in 1988

when he and his wife Mary Jane moved to East Lake. Over the years he

has served on the Board, the Finance Committee, and for as long as most

of us can remember, has been the Painting Chairman and Wrought Iron

Chairman. (Chairman usually meant a committee of one!) When anyone

had a problem with paint or fencing, Tom was the man to call. Not the

Board, not the property management company. Tom was the man who

knew it all and did it all! He was recognized by the Board at the November

Boat Parade Meeting for his devotion to his time-consuming roles for the

Shores. No one can calculate the thousands and thousands of dollars he

has saved the Association through his great diligence and attention to

detail in procuring and recommending bids for painting and wrought iron

repairs, as well as meticulous oversight of the actual work. His detailed

reports, both oral and written, are legendary.

In true Tom Magrann fashion, he has volunteered to draft the paint

specifications for the 2008 painting of Via Morena before his resignation

and will be available on a limited basis to coordinate with whomever

assumes his responsibilities. He will be sorely missed but the Board and

the entire community wishes him the best. Tom recently underwent a hip

replacement and recovered beautifully but he does have a couple of

medical issues that are keeping him close to home right now. But knowing

Tom, that won’t keep him down for long. Thanks again, Tom, for your

invaluable services and devotion to our community.

MEMORIES OF TOM

by Bridget Blehm

Tom Magrann moved here in 1988 when he was just about getting ready to retire. He offered to be of service to the Board of Directors when that time came.  

So, they took him up on his offer.  After serving 2 years on the Board of Directors, he graciously took over the Paint Committee.  Well, he was the paint committee. And the iron fence committee.  He did a marvelous job for the 10 years that I served on the board and has continued to do so since.

Though his reports couldddddddddddd last a little while, they were as thorough as a financial report to a large company would have been.

Through the loss of his wife, Mary Jane and some illness on his part, he has been dedicated to ensuring that we stay on schedule and on target.

Do you know what it takes to do the job he has done?  He’s at it everyday, making sure everyone (the painters) showed up to work and on time.  He has spent many a day crawling through our shrubs and yards checking the iron fences for the work that needed to be done, then, following up with you to make sure the work had been done correctly.

In all the years that I worked with Tom, I don’t believe I ever heard Tom complain about his role, the painting company or the homeowner’s.

